DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 12th March 2013 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllrs. Coates-Smith (Chairman), Alexander, Butler, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith and 6 members of the public.

03.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies were received from Cllr Hare. 
03.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.

Cllr Coates-Smith made a statement stating that although in the past he had approached the owner of the land at the rear of his house with a view to purchase a small piece for his garden, he was not and never had been in financial negotiation for it and had been legally advised that he need not declare an interest on planning matters on the land.
03.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed. 

2. Two Cllrs who were not present at the last meeting stated they were not happy with the decision to hold some Council meetings on church premises. They were advised to write to the clerk for this to be put on the agenda at the next meeting.
03.04
PLANNING


1. Land east of Old Mill, Priory Lane – Outline planning for 4 dwellings. A full discussion was held on this application and it was decided by a majority to object to the application on the grounds that 1) The land was outside the physical limits boundary and there was not enough reason to make an exception for development and 2) Priory Lane was not suitable, being too narrow and a difficult entrance from The Street.
03.05
FINANCE 

Clerks expenses of £85.17 were approved.
03.06
Cllr Coates-Smith explained that the dead elm trees, brambles and undergrowth had been removed from the road boundary at the allotments and asked that the council obtain 100 mixed hedging whips to fill in the gaps. This was agreed. 
03.07
The chairman had studied the modifications to the Local Development Framework Core Strategy and provided the meeting with a document detailing the small modifications that would apply to Darsham.
03. 08
PROGRESS REPORTS

Cllr Loveridge reported that the footpaths were all in order but very wet. Cllr Reeves reported on progress for a new village hall, Highways dept have a problem with the access point which is being dealt with by possible developers as a result there is no timetable for the project. As two possible developers have now joined forces it is likely that new proposals will be submitted shortly.

Cllr Smith reported that a new allotment holder would like to keep bees on the allotment. The council does not object to this.

03.09
PARISH CLERKS REPORT 

The clerk reported that she has received thank you letters from all the recipients of our S137 donations.
03.10
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Alexander reported that there had been a delay on the building of the toilet by the church as Anglian Water has misplaced the plans for the pipe work. It was confirmed that the toilet was for the use of all and will be open at all times that the church is open. 

It was noted that the pump at Granary Cottages had been stolen and the loss has been reported to the Police.

03.11
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 9th April 2013 at 7.00pm. for the Annual Parish Meeting, This will be immediately followed by the monthly Parish Council Meeting.
The meeting ended at 8.30 pm.
County Cllr. Rae Leighton & District Cllr B Slater both arrived after the meeting had been closed.
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